
What is IRP?
• The International Registration Plan (IRP) is a multi-

state reciprocity agreement to determine how 
fleet vehicles are registered across majority of the 
United States and Canada.

• Registration fees for commercial vehicles like 
trucks are determined by the proportion of miles 
driven each state.

Rental car companies must comply with IRP and 
other Kansas law to register vehicles in state

How rental car companies register vehicles in Kansas
• Rental car companies were granted admittance into the IRP with an 

amendment to the traditional IRP.  Rental car companies are 
permitted to proportionally register vehicles in each state based on 
the company’s revenue share generated in that state.

• In addition to the IRP rules, under state law rental car companies in 
Kansas are also required to register their vehicles in the state for 
fleets over 250 vehicles under K.S.A. 8-1,189.
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What to know:
• Rental car companies in Kansas comply with IRP rules and other state 

laws to register vehicles used in Kansas. 
• Because of their membership with IRP, major rental car companies 

would not be able to forgo registration in one state to avoid paying 
property taxes upon vehicle purchase and registration.


